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SHAHEED SUKHDEV COLLEGE OF BUSINESS STUDIES
(UNIVERSITY OF DELHI)

Meeting of the IQAC was held on 3™ May, 2018 at 10 am in the college premises. Attendance
Sheet is enclosed.

Mr. Anurag Sunder, Mr. Jiten Chopra, Mr. Chirag Mittal and Mr. Asheet Makhija (alumni and
recruiter category) had expressed their inability to attend the meeting. Ms. Kavita Rastogi, Dr.
Anamika Gupta and Ms. Deepti Khatri were on leave.

it was recorded that the minutes of the meeting of IQAC held on 29™ September, 2017 were

approved by circulation without any observations received there on. The minutes were read and
confirmed.

The Annual Quality Assurance Report (2016-17) was placed on record. Different sections of the
AQAR 2016-17 were taken up. Following emerged from the discussion:

i

The college is in the process of making available a medical room to the college fraterity. It
was suggested that the college should have full time medical services in the college as the
hostel facilities are soon going to commence.

The University team has inspected the college facilities to grant approval for B.Sc
(Operational Research) and M.Sc¢ (Operation Research) — tutorial classes only. The letter
from the University is awaited. It was further noted that the college had proposed three
courses but the University is yet to follow the due processes.

It was reported that the college Principal alongwith Principals of 20 other colleges (which
are ‘A’ accredited by NAAC) were invited by the UGC to attend a meeting w.r.t.
understanding the issue of grant of autonomous status to the colleges. Tt was clarified from
the UGC authorities and MHRD officials that the funding will not be affected in the colleges
seeking autonomy. The colleges will be having the freedom to run their own UG/PG/Ph.D
courses, change the curriculum and they will take their own examination. However, every
college will have to follow the due process for seeking autonomy.

It was reported that the University is providing some financial databases for research by the
students and faculty. It was suggested that data bases with advance features should be made
available to the college fraternity. Further, in future the college should work on such
research projects that can help the college in creating its own databases.

It was suggested that the college should promote providing consultancy services, projects,
summer schools and workshops. This way the college will be able to generate resources
which can be used for the purposes for which resources are scarce.
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6. It was proposed to include some parents in the IQAC.

7. It was suggested that “Intent™ should be explained/reported before “Vision™ & “Mission™ of
the institution.

8. It was suggested that the college should make efforts to get some certifications / ratings /
rankings for itself so that the world knows better about the college.

9. It was suggested that the students of the college can be involved in making the college
building more eco-friendly.

10. It was suggested that efforts need to be made to improve connect with the college alumni,
The AQAR (2016-17) was adopted.

It was noted that the two year term of the current IQAC was over and that a new IQAC is to be
constituted as per NAAC regulation.

The meeting ended with a vote of thanks to the Chair.
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(Sapjay Kumar Goyal)

Coordinator, IQAC




